
 “A subpoena is a powerful, coercive tool that must be used carefully and in 
 pursuit of legitimate oversight instead of political retribution.   The practice 
 of providing 48-hour notice before issuing a subpoena allowed the minority 
 party to raise timely concerns and suggest modifications to prevent abuses 
 and mistakes, less intrusive ways to secure the same information, or even 
 to offer support.  Chairman Comer’s inexplicable decision to abandon this 
 long-standing practice, which had been observed for the past two 
 Congresses, flies in the face of his stated goal of transparency and 
 undermines any claim that he has been operating in good faith.” 


